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The two mares pictured below are bred by Francie Schermerhorn. 
 
The one on the left is Rahar Giboraraffa and the one on the right is Rahar Zsa 
Zsa Giborr.  Rafa is 20 and Zsa Zsa is 16.  They are both Giborr daughters. 
 
They are both in foal and due to foal at True Blue Arabians.  Francie is our 
2020 ECAHS Lifetime achievement award winner.   
 
Come meet Francie at the 2020 ECAHS celebration and stop at True Blue 
Arabians and visit these two grand old mares and their foals.   
 
Hopefully Covid 19 will be behind us by the end of August. 
 
Bill Sharon and Will Noonan True Blue Arabians. 
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Dear ECAHS Members, 

Due to age and family illness, it has become clear to me that I need to try to place most of 
my remaining horses before they outlive me. I plan to keep the two eldest, am willing to 
give away three to an approved home and would like to sell my Al-Marah Quebec+ daugh-
ter for approximately $3,000 or give me an offer. 

 

Al-Marah Easters RNB 600043 Grey Mare Foaled 3/31/2002 (Al-Marah Quebec+ 444437 x Al-
Marah Mytern 383689) Easter is ECAHS Certified 89.40% Crabbet 

 

,  

Easter was trained under saddle at Al-Marah, but has been ridden very little in recent 
years. She has not been bred, but made it very clear to my stallion 

 

Zefyr, that she was willing, prior to his passing. 

Easter’s Sire, Al-Marah Quebec+ (AM Canadian Beau++ x Al-Marah Iron Lady), was for 
some years, the star attraction at Arabian Nights Dinner Theater in Kissimmee, Fl, and was 
shown extensively by Yvonne Barteau. 
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Easter’s Dam, Al-Marah Mytern, was the daughter of Ibngidason of AM and 
out of AM Least Tern, who, if my memory serves me, Mrs. T said was her first 
million dollar horse, she an AM Sea Captain ++ daughter out of Al-Marah 
Chickadee. 

 

I believe Easter’s bloodlines would be a valuable addition to someone’s Crab-
bet breeding program. Easter is a little nervous about touching her legs and 
belly, which is my fault, because I just haven’t spent enough time with her to 
desensitize her. But she stands well for the farrier and vet. She is a mare who 
clearly wants to bond with her special person, and she clearly deserves to 
have such a person, who will love her the rest of her life.  

 

It is my desire to find Easter a good home that will give her a good life, 
though it will break my heart to part with any of my girls. Under no circum-
stances do I want any of them to end up in a situation that could result in 
them going to the killers. I will take back any horse that I place if the new 
owner is dissatisfied with them.  

 

One of my pet peeves is when a registered horse changes hands and the new 
ownership is not transferred and registered with AHA. Therefore, I will pay the 
Transfer Fee to make sure that happens, and request the new owner to do the 
same, if there is a further transfer. I hate to see horses lost to history because 
owners fail to transfer papers. 

 

If you think you may be interested in Easter or any of my horses (see 2019 
ECAHS Directory), please contact me at: 

Pat Bobb 

86 White Road 

Columbia, VA 23038-2868 

804-375-3153 (H) 

804-310-7773 (C) 

Or at pbobb@aol.com 
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 Thom and I hope that all our ECAHS friends are safe and well. I’ve been working with Vivian Mack and the web 
designer, Amy Romanofsky to build a new website for ECAHS. Thank you to the members who have respond-
ed to the call to contribute photo so that the website can feature many of our wonderful Crabbet lineage hors-
es. (There’s still time to submit!)  

Spring comes later to Vermont than to more central and southern areas of the US, but it has warmed up 
enough that we are busy with spring chores.  

The horses are shedding out well now, and they line up for their 
turns for grooming sessions.  

Thom with the 2019 filly, FCF Freyjas Joy, 2011 gelding, FCF 
Pucks Vision, and 2013 gelding, FCF Silvermoon Magic all ready 
for grooming time.  

We are profoundly honored to have an article about our horses 
and the Faerie Court Farm breeding program in the Winter 2019 
issue of the international magazine, Crabbet Heritage. This issue 
also has a wonderful tribute to Joanna Garafolo, ECAHS charter 
member and friend to so many of us. Our stallion, FCF Oberons 
Vanity, has been progressing well in his dressage training. His 

trainer, Catie Waterman, is working with him on upper level movements like tempi changes every two strides 
or every one stride, canter pirouettes, and developing piaffe and passage. Here are a few images of a recent 
clinic session with Danish FEI dressage trainer, Gunnar Ostergaard.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Warmest regards from Dawn & Thom Jones-Low from Faerie Court Farm in Vergennes, VT.  


